



JUMPERS AND ST CATHERINE'S HILL RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION

www.wcresidents.co.uk

Committee Meeting Minutes

St Catherine's Hill: 6th March 2019 at 7.30 pm

In these minutes: BBC= Bournemouth Borough Council; BCP=Bournemouth, Christchurch, Poole new unitary authority; CBC=Christchurch Borough Council; DCC=Dorset County Council; DWP=Dorset Waste Partnership; PBC=Poole Borough Council; PC=Parish Council; RA=Residents Association; SSSI=Site of Special Scientific Interest (Town Common and St Catherine's Hill for example)

1. **Present:** Chairman Jim Biggin; Maureen Biggin; Sue Fotheringham; Malcolm Green;
2. **Apologies for absence:** Eileen Lancaster;
3. **In attendance:** Alan Clarke
4. **Minutes of last meeting:** the minutes of the meeting of February 2019 were confirmed
5. **Accounts 2019:** as at end February expenditure exceeded income by £533.97 and assets stood at £7,682.77. This is normal for this time of the year before the collecting of subs gets underway in May
6. **Council Elections May 2019:** Sue Fotheringham and Jim Biggin outlined progress to date in preparing for the elections.
7. **Spring 2019 Paper Newsletter:** Sue Fotheringham confirmed that these have been distributed to members.
8. **AGM March 2019:** the committee agreed to present Alan Clarke as the latest member of the management committee
9. **Local Authority Reorganization:** Jim Biggin reported steady progress including Council Tax harmonisation.
10. **Hall on the Hill:** Malcolm Green reported ongoing negotiations on a few improvement projects that required a greater level of clarification. The Hall committee has indicated that it is no longer interested in having the car park repaired. Malcolm Green will contact CBC direct
11. **Friends of St Catherine's Hill:** Sue Fotheringham reported on the AGM. Robin Harley CBC reported that tree felling is now complete for this period.
12. **Maintenance of Website:** the licence has been renewed
13. **83 The Grove:** noted that we have objected to the latest plans to develop the offices at 83 The Grove
14. **Book Swapping:** noted the request from a member to for us to support her book swapping project. Malcolm Green will talk to the member. Maureen Biggin will tackle the idea from the WI Book Club perspective
15. **Termination of Meeting:** the meeting closed at 9.00 pm. Next meeting Wednesday 3rd April 2019